iaap

Carolina Diviss

March 18, 2015

Honorable Nikki R. Haley

Office of Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

The International Association of Administrative Professionals has been in existence
since 1942. June 30, 2015 will be the end of an era as we have known |IAAP with its
chapters and divisions, and revitalizing to Branches and Local Area Networks. As the
South Carolina Division comes to an end, it would be a great reflection to have a letter
of recognition from you, as Governor, to be included in the program for our SC Division
Close-Qut Celebration. The SC Division held its first annual meeting in Columbia, and
will end its existence in Columbia on April 25, 2015. Our annual meetings have always
offered educational training, professional development, leadership and ever-lasting
friendships.

We appreciate your consideration of our request. Thank you.

Sincerely,
% / :
S L o

Barbara Rowings, CAP-OM
SC Division President
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Barbara Rowings, CAP-OM
108 Gatewood Avenue
Simpsonville, SC 29681
864-455-6049 (W)
browings@ghs.org




